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 The Department for Education have asked schools to prepare for all pupils to return 
full-time from the start of the autumn term 2020.They have set out their expectations 
but this will be reviewed and updated regularly.  
Included in the guidance is the requirement for contingency planning for remote 

learning in case of self-isolation of pupils or staff or local outbreaks. 

At Our Lady’s Pupils and parents will be able to access activities via the class page 

on the website which will reflect some of the learning taking place in class. The 

children will be able to complete the activities and use the VLP (Visual Learning 

Platform) to upload work and message staff in regard to their learning and any 

difficulties they have. 

There will be a separate section on the class page dedicated to ‘Home Learning’ 

which will be updated weekly. The children will have the following activities to 

complete during their period of Remote Learning. This will start from 21st September. 

Children with SEND will be provided with appropriate learning and concrete resource 

packs with instructions on how to use. Teachers will provide video links and tutorials.  

Key stage 2 

 Comprehension text and questions 

 Reading 

 Maths lessons based on class learning with video links 

 Writing/English activity 

 Ongoing Learning Challenge project 

 Weekly homework tasks 

 Handwriting using letter join 
 

EYFS/Key stage 1 

 Phonic activities/Reading Activities with video links 

 Maths lessons based on class learning with video links 

 Reading comprehension 

 Ongoing Learning Challenge project 

 Weekly homework tasks 

 Handwriting using letter join  
 

In the event of a whole class bubble having to self- isolated for a period of two weeks 

there will be daily timetable of work for the children to access and parents will be 

able to contact the class teacher using the VLP (Visual Learning Platform) in regard 

to their learning and any difficulties they have. 

There also a number of websites that complement our learning in school. They cover 

all age groups and subjects with videos and activities which can be used to enhance 

the children’s learning. 

www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize 

www.thenational.academy  

mailto:mailtowww.bbc.co.uk/bitesize
http://www.thenational.academy/

